
Commissioner Bradley R. Crowell 
The Honorable Bradley R. Crowell was sworn in as a Commissioner of 
the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission on August 26, 2022 and is 
serving the remainder of a five-year term ending June 30, 2027. 

Most recently, Commissioner Crowell served as Director of the Nevada 
Department of Conservation and Natural Resources, first appointed in 
2016 by former Nevada Gov. Brian Sandoval and was reappointed by 
Gov. Steve Sisolak in 2019. At DCNR, he led approximately 1,000 
employees across eight divisions with a nearly $300 million biennial 
budget. 

Commissioner Crowell has more than 20 years of experience in the fields of energy, 
environment, natural resources, climate change, and national security, including executive 
leadership positions in federal and state government. He previously worked for multiple 
Members of Congress, including former Nevada Gov. and Sen. Richard Bryan (D-NV) and Sen. 
Sheldon Whitehouse (D-RI). 

Commissioner Crowell served in the Obama-Biden Administration at the U.S. Department of 
Energy from 2010 to 2016 and was confirmed by the U.S. Senate in 2013 as the Assistant 
Secretary of Energy for Congressional and Intergovernmental Affairs. 

Crowell is a native of Carson City, Nevada and graduated from Santa Clara University, in Santa 
Clara California with a B.S. degree in Political Science. 
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